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Substituted 12/13/11

Introduced by Council Member Love and substituted by the Transportation, Energy and Utilities Committee: 
RESOLUTION 2011-607-A
A RESOLUTION REGARDING THE GEORGIA-PACIFIC CORPORATION AND THE DISCHARGE OF WASTEWATER INTO  THE ST. JOHNS RIVER; REQUESTING THE FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION REVIEW CURRENT, PENDING AND FUTURE PERMIT APPLICATION TO ENSURE THE GUIDELINES OF THE EPA ARE MET AND WORK WITH THE FLORIDA LEGISLATURE TO ADDRESS REGULATORY CONCERNS; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

WHEREAS, the St. Johns River is essential to the economic prosperity of residents of Northeast Florida; and

WHEREAS, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) is charged with protecting water quality as well as the health and safety of the environment for all of the citizens of the State of Florida; and

WHEREAS, the City of Jacksonville desires that we continue to improve the health of the river for all users by incorporating the Best Management Practices (BMP) for all commercial activities impacting the River, including all system upgrades; and

WHEREAS, the City of Jacksonville acknowledges that the FDEP is mandated by Florida Statute to ensure that permit holders who are authorized to use groundwater meet strict water quality standards when such groundwater is eventually discharged into any waterway; and

WHEREAS, the FDEP is also charged establishing certain testing procedures and to continually monitor improvements in technologies that may enhance the quality of any water discharged into the St. Johns River; now therefore
BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Jacksonville:

Section 1. Requesting review. Jacksonville City Council requests that the FDEP carefully review all current, pending and future permit applications and to take whatever steps are reasonably necessary to ensure that any effluent discharged from the Georgia Pacific paper mill, as well as any effluent discharged from any other commercial facility, meet the guidelines and water quality standards established by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the State of Florida.  Further, the City requests that the FDEP, upon completion of any review contemplated above, work with the Florida Legislature and the EPA to address any regulatory concerns that may arise and to ensure that all permits contain the appropriate conditions for the protection of the St. Johns River, the general public and the regional economy. 

Section 2. Effective Date.  This resolution shall become effective upon adoption by the Council.

Form Approved:

   /s/ Margaret M. Sidman_______ 
Office of General Counsel

Legislation Prepared By:  Margaret M. Sidman
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